
NEOkla Club Meeting   October 11, 2022 
 
Board members present were Neil Cox – RE, Jeff Maize – Asst RE, Jason Baney – 
Treasurer, Betty Martin – Secretary, James Stowers, George Walker, and Wes Wood.  
The treasurer’s report and the minutes of the September meeting were approved as 
presented. 
 
Autocross Report – Jeff Maize: There were 58 drivers at the last event.  The next 
event is on October 23 at Davis Field. 
 
Rally Cross Report – Jason Baney: The last event for the year is next weekend. 
 
Road Rally – Bob Strattan: Mike Hallett had hip replacement surgery yesterday. There 
will be an Average Joe Rally on November 12th for Veteran’s Appreciation Day at 
Hallett.  The cost for non-veterans is $10 at the track.  The event includes a trip around 
the old War Bonnet Track. The Antique Auto Club will participate in a Veteran’s Day 
Parade on the Friday before the Rally. 
 
Road Racing – Neil Cox: The Super Tour at Hallett on April 22-23 is still the only firm 
MIDIV date for 2023. 
 
Old Business: The nominating committee presented the slate of officers for 2023 as 
follows: RE – Jeff Maize; Asst RE – Neil Cox; Treasurer – Jason Baney; Secretary – 
Betty Martin; Board members – James Stowers and Mike Tritt.  Anyone else wishing to 
run for office should notify Wes Wood or George Walker. Voting will be held at the 
November Club Meeting. 
 
Jon Kempf has NEOkla t-shirts and polo shirts for sale. 
 
The MIDIV Convention will be held in Independence, MO on February 17-19. 
 
New Business: 
Betty Martin moved to pay expenses for the RE or his designated representative to the 
National Convention.George Walker seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
Meeting adjourned. 
Betty Martin 
 
 
 
 
 


